
 
April / May 2020  

Stoughton Conservation Club is closed until further 
notice. This includes all indoor and outdoor ranges and 

gathering areas.  
 

Due to the Safer At Home Order, the April 13th General 
Membership Meeting is cancelled.  

 

Annual Smelt Feed & 
Membership Recognition Banquet CANCELLED 

 
Attention Students: Scholarship Deadline May 1st 
High School Aged Children of SCC Members Eligible 
Contact Dave Everett (608) 873-8537 Scholarships 

application available online under youth & training tab. 
 

League/Discipline Important Dates 
Visit https://stoughtoncc.com/leagues/ for more info. 

 
-Pistol-  
.22 league finished early with 8 weeks scoring. Results are 
posted in the clubhouse or contact Jenn or Merlin Kotajarvi to 
get the results another way. There will be no banquet / fun 
night.  
 

-Trap-     
 Sunday Open Trap 9-11 am – Closed until further 
notice 
Viking Lead Slingers will resume when the club reopens.  
 

Please monitor club website for 
summertime event status closer to 
the date. 
 
Badger State Senior Games Saturday June 6th  
50 Rounds Each Trap/Skeet 
7 am Registration Walk Ins Welcome 
Register with Wisconsin Senior Badger State Games 
 
League starts in May – 
 Captain’s Meeting postponed until further notice. 
 
Sporting Clay Shoots 
May 16th ﮲ July 18th ﮲ **August 15th 

**Give Cancer Both Barrels Raffle & Fundraiser 
 

-Archery- 
Outdoor Archery Tournament CANCELLED  
3/28 and 3/29 
----3D Shoot Memorial Weekend May 23-25 (pending) 

Be on the lookout for the Youth S3DA league in the 
future! 

Stoughton Conservation Club is closed until further 
notice. This includes all indoor and outdoor ranges and 

gathering areas.  
 

Once we’re back up and running:  

Volunteers Needed! 

Stoughton Conservation Club is a 
100% Member Run Organization! 

NEED HELP? Let our *NEW* 
Volunteer Coordinator know and they will advertise and 

follow up to fulfill your needs. 

Willing to help? See 2020 SCC Activities                 
Contact List Posted in All Ranges OR Contact the 
volunteer coordinator Merlin at 608-206-1832 

NOTICE: Volunteers needed for Indoor Pistol Range 
Monthly Cleaning Every 3rd Monday 

    May 18th ﮲ June 15th ﮲ July 20th ﮲ 
7-9 PM is the scheduled cleaning time (always check the 

calendar). Training & equipment provided. 
 

Tree Orders CANCELLED  
 

Trees ordered in Fall of 2019 will not be delivered. 
An email from the DNR stated: As an agency, 
the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
is adjusting to the current circumstances that 
we are all facing during the COVID-19 public 
health emergency.  Unless there is a compelling 
reason, the nursery intends to cancel and 
refund tree orders. Stoughton Conservation 
Club plans to continue offering free trees to 
members through the DNR Tree Reforestation 
Program if and when it resumes.  Members 
should look for additional information this fall. 
 

Email Change of Address to: 
sccmembership@stoughtoncc.com 

Yearly Membership Fee is $75.00 

We ask members to submit the renewal on or 
before their membership anniversary so that we 

do not have to send them a reminder.  

https://stoughtoncc.com/leagues/
mailto:sccmembership@stoughtoncc.com


 
April / May 2020  

Stoughton Conservation Club is closed until further 
notice. This includes all indoor and outdoor ranges and 

gathering areas.  

Reminder: Check website for scheduled activities! 
https://stoughtoncc.com/ 

*Board of Directors Election 
September 14, 2020 – 7:00 pm 

 
ALL OF THE FOLLOWING CANCELLED  

IN APRIL FOR #SAFERATHOME 
 

*New Membership Orientation is held at  
6:30 pm sharp the  

second Monday each month* 

*General Membership Meetings at 7:30 on the 
second Monday each month.*                      

*Open Trap & Skeet*                               
Sundays 9:00am - 11:00am  

March thru November 

*"Retired Folks" Trap & Skeet Every Monday* 
Morning 8:00 am – 10:00 am 

*Indicates Located at Archery/Trap Clubhouse at 
918 Collins Rd.   

Email Change of Address to: 
sccmembership@stoughtoncc.com 

Yearly Membership Fee is $75.00 

We ask members to submit the renewal on or 
before their membership anniversary so that we 

do not have to send them a reminder.  

Renewals can be dropped in the dues boxes at each 
of the ranges or mailed to  

PO Box 366, Stoughton, WI 53589 
Postcard reminders are NOT SENT UNTIL                 

30 days PAST DUE.   
 

Access cards are deactivated at 60 days past due. 
After 60 days past due you will need to rejoin & 

take the new member orientation again. 

Stoughton Conservation Club is closed until further 
notice. This includes all indoor and outdoor ranges and 

gathering areas.  
 

Important Club Reminders:  
First Aid Kits are located behind the bars of the 

indoor ranges, and in each of the outdoor ranges 
 

Turn off the lights! While some rooms have been 
upgraded to motion sensors, most have not. Please 
save on operation costs and turn off the lights on 

your way out.  

Please clean up after yourself. Leave an area as 
clean, if not cleaner than you found it. Every 

member has the authority to take out the trash and 
replace the bags. 

Eye and Ear Protection Required  
on all firing lines at all times. 

 
Rifles & Handguns are never to be fired on the    

Trap and Skeet Fields. 

There is NO RAPID FIRE allowed outside of SCC Leagues 
& Sanctioned Practice. RAPID FIRE is part of our zero-
tolerance policy and results in an automatic 3-month 

suspension. There MUST be 
2 Seconds Between Each Shot. 

 
Range Hours: 

 *Always check website calendar as hours      
change due to Club or  

Private Events and Leagues. * 
 

Indoor & Outdoor Archery Ranges: Open 24/7  
Indoor Pistol Range: 8:00 a.m. to 9:30 p.m. Daily 

Outdoor Rifle Range: Monday-Friday from 8:00 A.M. 
to Sunset; Saturday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 P.M. (or 
sunset if before 5 PM); and Sunday from 8:00 A.M. 

to 3:00 P.M. 

Trap Field 4 for hand throw: Monday-Friday from 
8:00 A.M. to Sunset; Saturday from 8:00 a.m. to 
5:00 P.M. (or sunset if before 5 PM); and Sunday 

from 8:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

https://stoughtoncc.com/
mailto:sccmembership@stoughtoncc.com

